





1st March 2024

Subject: Important Update on Railway Crossing Underpass Project

Dear Parents and Esteemed Staff,

I hope this letter finds you well. I am delighted to share exciting news regarding the ongoing railway crossing underpass project near Mayor World School.

In our recent meeting with the authorities, we received an assurance that the underpass is progressing at an impressive pace. Anticipated to be ready and operational within the next three months, this development is a significant stride towards enhancing the safety and convenience of our commuting community.

The underpass, connecting Urban Estate phase 2 with Urban Estate phase 1, is not only poised to be a safer alternative to the manned railway crossing but will also substantially reduce travel time for commuters. The positive impact on vehicular movement is expected to create a smoother and faster traffic flow, thereby alleviating congestion and chaos.

Residents along 66 wide road, Wadala, and Nakodar side will particularly benefit from the reduced travel time, bringing added convenience.

We understand that such improvements contribute not only to the well-being of our school community but also play a pivotal role in enhancing the overall infrastructure of our city.

For a visual insight into the progress, enclosed are some photographs of the underpass construction.

We look forward to the completion of this project and the positive transformations it will bring.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

We trust that you find this information helpful.

Best regards,

Sarita Madhok Director Mayor World School





















